
Page 20  Thursday, March 12, 2015 The Westfield Leader and The Scotch Plains – Fanwood TIMES A WATCHUNG COMMUNICATIONS, INC. PUBLICATION

IS THIS YOUR POT OF GOLD?
May your walls be filled with laughter, may it

reach from floor to rafter. May your roof keep out

the rain, may sunshine warm each windowpane.

May you never have a plumbing, heating, electric

or air conditioning issue, but if you do…

One coupon per transaction. Not to be combined with any other offers. Not valid on prior services.

D. Weltman Plumbing Lic. #6440  G. Nowicki Electric Lic. #6808  HIC #13VH04948800 HVAC #1228

$99 DRAIN CLEARING 3115

$350 SAVINGS 3215

$75 SAVINGS 3615

$100 SAVINGS 3415

ON ANY WHOLE HOUSE
GENERATOR INSTALLATION

ON ANY HEATING OR
COOLING SERVICE WORK

ON ANY ELECTRICAL
PANEL INSTALLATION

FREE SERVICE CALL 3815

MONDAY-FRIDAY, DURING NORMAL BUSINESS HOURS

$50 SAVINGS 3715

ON ANY PLUMBING
 SERVICE WORK

$75 SAVINGS 4015

ON ANY SUMP PUMP
INSTALLATION

$100 SAVINGS 4215

$30 SAVINGS 4215

ON ANY THERMOSTAT

$89 SAVINGS 3515

ON ANY TOILET INSTALLATION

$50 SAVINGS 3915

ON ANY ELECTRICAL REPAIR

ON OUTDOOR
LANDSCAPE LIGHTING

Call Weltman Home Services

888-725-3976

WeltmanHomeServices.com

A Thousand Clowns That
Don’t Play Around Now at WCP

Westfield Oratorio Singers Dazzle a
Packed House for 35th Anniversary

SHOWTIME...Hairspray will be performed on Fridays and Saturdays, March 20, 21, 27 and 28 at 7 p.m. and Sunday, March
22 at 3 p.m. at Union Catholic High School in Scotch Plains. Tickets can be purchased by phone (908) 889-1600, online at
www.showtix4u.com starting and at the box office before all performances.

By THOMAS VAN DUYNE
Specially Written for The Westfield Leader and

The Scotch Plains-Fanwood Times

WESTFIELD – On Sunday March
8th, with the first real promises of
spring in the air, the Westfield Orato-
rio Singers held their 35th anniversary
concert at the First United Methodist
Church (FUMC) which was filled to
the brim for the occasion. Directed by
Trent Johnson, an accomplished or-
ganist and composer in his own right,
the Oratorio singers and accompany-
ing orchestra preformed powerful
renditions of the Bach’s Ein Feste
Burg and Mozart’s famous Requiem.
The concert also featured solos from
soprano Maureen Francais, mezzo-
soprano Blythe Gaissent, tenor Mark
Bleeke, and bass-baritone Brace
Negron all of who sang excellently
and lifted the concert to another level
by their masterful control over world
renowned work.

The first piece, Johann Sebastian
Bach’s Ein Feste Burg (full title Ein
Feste Burg ist unser Got, BWV 80 or
A Might Fortress is our God) was
written for Reformation Day, Cel-
ebrated on October 31, the holiday is
meant to celebrate the Reformation,

and specifically the work of Martian
Luther to in his sectarian split from
the Catholic Church. Aptly, “Ein Feste
Burg” is based upon a hymn com-
posed by Luther shortly before facing
trial at the hands of Holy Roman
Emporer Charles V. The piece is
known for having elements of synco-
pation and complex rhythms that al-
low the music to mimic the natural
speaking patterns of a congregation.

As a composer generally associ-
ated with the Middle Baroque period,
Bach’s work is marked by heavy fea-
turing of the organ and often sparse,
serious sounding arrangements. High-
lights from the Oratorio rendition
came in the seventh movement:
“Duet” where a warm arrangement of
bassoon, oboe, and violin with the
vocals of Gaissent and Bleeke of-
fered a joyful and powerful vision of
hope and, also, in the third movement
where principle cellist Stephan Fang
and bass Negron implored the audi-
ence not to make “a place in your soul
for Satan and depravity.”

“Ein Feste Burg” holds a special
significance for the First United Meth-
odist Church. The program reported
that in 1975, on the first German tour

of the Wesley Singers, the group came
face to face with the Berlin Wall and
were told stories about the hardship
faced by the citizens who were sepa-
rated from friends and family by the
massive barrier. In an effort to show
solidarity the Wesley Singers pre-
formed an impromptu rendition of
“Ein Feste Burg.” A phone call from
the eastern side of the wall confirmed
that their voices were heard. Years
later a visiting choir from the reunited
Germany came to the FUMC and
“tearfully” thanked the church for
their display of support.

After a short intermission the Ora-
torio Singers began Wolfgang
Amadeus Mozart’s “Requiem Mass
in D minor”. Moving from the Ba-
roque to the Classical period (1730-
1820) the lighter sounding oboes were
replaced with the deeper sounding
clarinets, for a darker more ‘epic’
sound. The piece was commissioned
anonymously by Count Franz Von
Walsegg and Motzart was paid in half
upfront, however he died before “Re-
quiem” was completed. Needing the
money from the other half of the
commission, his widow approached
several other composers to finish the
piece. There is some debate about the
authorship and of various sections of
the music and controversy surrounds
the piece, though this has done noth-
ing to stop its renown. “Requiem” has
been used at the funerals of many
prominent figures including that of
John F. Kennedy.

The invigorating movement of the
strings in the third movement: Se-
quence stirred the audience, which
was added to by the seamless ex-
changes of the soloists. The Oratorio
Singers had their finest moment with
the famous “Lacrymosa” where they
performed with exceptional beauty.

It was a fantastic concert with art-
ful and masterful work that all in-
volved should be proud of. Congratu-
lations are in order for conductor
Trent Johnson, not only for the excel-
lent concert, but for the announce-
ment of the birth of his daughter on
Friday.Thomas Van Duyne for The Westfield Leader and The Scotch Plains-Fanwood Times

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY...The Oratorio Singers celebrated their 35th anniver-
sary with a concert on Sunday at the First United Methodist Church. The choir
was conducted by Trent Johnson, who was also celebrating the birth of his
daughter.

By DEVON YANVARY
Specially Written for The Westfield Leader and

The Scotch Plains-Fanwood Times

WESTFIELD –A running theme in
pop culture is the story of the family
that puts the “fun” in dysfunctional,
and Herb Gardner’s A Thousand
Clowns is a benchmark in this cat-
egory. Showing at the Westfield Com-
munity Players, the play is catego-
rized as a comedy, however this is
surprisingly misleading. A Thousand
Clowns” is a play that uses humor,
absolutely; but that doesn’t mean the
show is three hours of laughs alone. A
Thousand Clowns follows a group of
fun-loving characters and shows how
they handle the slow progression from
silly to serious, as real life encroaches
(as it often does!) and brings some
hard-hitting topics along with it.

Murray Burns, protagonist of the
story, is unemployed and that’s the
way he likes it! He doesn’t have time
for the daily grind. Mediocre jobs,
meaningless work and up-tight bosses
just aren’t Murray’s thing. And this
wouldn’t be a huge problem, if he
wasn’t expecting a visit from some
Child Welfare workers. Murray
doesn’t live alone, you see. He has

been taking care of his nephew, Nick,
for seven years, without any help from
anyone. In fact, Murray essentially
raised Nick from a mere age five. But
now their arrangement is in jeopardy,
as Murray must make a rapid change
to his ways if he wants to keep Nick
with him and out of the system.

Although the play is set in the early
1960’s, it is in no way dated (except
for some financial discussions). It
tackles some hard-hitting topics which
are still relevant today, such as: pro-
longed unemployment and financial
struggle, untraditional family struc-
tures, romantic relationships, sacri-
fice, betraying our own personal be-
liefs, and existentialism. Despite the
weight of these subjects, the charac-
ters discuss them with both humor
and respect.

Russ Ortiz plays a wonderful
Murray Burns, as his excitement, sar-
casm and despair all come as natu-
rally as if he were really experiencing
them in front of you. He plays his role
with conviction and ease, transitioning
from seemingly careless uncle to busi-
nessman to misguided, conflicted
loner. Ortiz is the driving force of the

play as he guides it through its many
stages, and handles each topic—no
matter how delicate—with care and
just the right amount of recklessness.

Jacob Lesser, who plays Nick
Burns, does an amazing job of por-
traying a sweet, well-meaning boy in
an unorthodox situation. Lesser is a
key component to the successful hu-
mor. His banter with Ortiz is comfort-
able and timely and his witty one-
liners are a highlight of the show. The
character of Nick Burns is written to
be a smart kid who knows when to
play dumb. Lesser delivers a perfor-
mance that employs both cunning
wordplay and the heartfelt innocence
and confusion that only a child can
feel.

Debbie Lingel plays the lovable
female lead that is Sandra Markowitz.
Lingel’s character, one of the social
workers involved in Nick and
Murray’s case, is the embodiment of
the audience’s opinion—she roots for
the underdog, she questions authority
in all the right places, and she isn’t
afraid to tell the truth. Lingel con-
jures naivety, fierceness, and affec-
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